June 25, 2009

The Board of Directors   <PACCAR.Board@paccar.com>

PACCAR Inc. (PCAR)

P.O. Box 1518,

777 106th Avenue N.E.

Bellevue, WA 98004

Ladies and Gentlemen:

Due to Mr. Robert Parry’s service on the infamous Countrywide Board of Directors, it is respectfully requested that Mr. Parry leave the PACCAR board immediately in the interest of shareholder value. 

In support of Mr. Parry leaving the PACCAR board immediately:

June 04, 2009
http://blog.thecorporatelibrary.com/blog/page/3/

The Devil Wears Gucci: Angelo Mozilo & the Countrywide Board of Directors

As reported this afternoon on the Dealbreaker blog, the SEC has officially charged Angelo Mozilo, the former Countrywide Financial CEO, with insider trading. 

…

The story of Countrywide’s subsequent decline and ultimate demise is well known, but what of the individual directors who served on the Countrywide board in those last two or three critical years? How have they fared since the company’s acquisition by Bank of America?

…

• Robert T. Parry, who joined the Countrywide board in 2004. In 2006-07 he served as Chairman of the Operations & Public Policy Committee and as a member of the Audit & Ethics and Credit Committees. Mr. Parry is the retired President and Chief Executive Officer, effective May 2004, of the Federal Reserve Bank of San Francisco. He had served in such capacity since February 1986. Mr. Parry is a director and member of the Executive Committee of the San Francisco Bay Area Council of the Boy Scouts of America. He has also served on the board of directors of the National Bureau of Economic Research and Countrywide Bank, FSB. Mr. Parry is currently serving on the boards of directors of Janus Capital Group, Inc., where he is Chairman of the Corporate Governance & Nominating Committee and a member and designated financial expert of the Audit Committee, and also the board of directors of PACCAR, Inc., where he is a member of the Compensation Committee. 

Please advise within a week whether Mr. Parry leaving the PACCAR board immediately will be an agenda item at the next Board meeting or Board Committee meeting.
Sincerely,

John Chevedden










